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Chandra Powell

From: Terese Jones
Sent: Thursday, September 5, 2024 9:20 AM
To: Chandra Powell; Carol Gerundo
Subject: FW: Re z24-0004

 
 

From: Rob Medina <Rob.Medina@palmbayflorida.org>  
Sent: Monday, September 2, 2024 10:10 AM 
To: Carolyn Picard <carolynpicard71@gmail.com>; Terese Jones <Terese.Jones@palmbayflorida.org>; Suzanne Sherman 
<Suzanne.Sherman@palmbayflorida.org>; Patricia D. Smith <Patricia.Smith@palmbayflorida.org> 
Subject: Re: Re z24-0004 
 
Thank you for your email and information.  I appreciate you taking the time to share your thoughts and 
concerns with me.  I have added our City Clerk and City Attorney to this email for record keeping purposes. 
 

Rob Medina  

Mayor 

From: Carolyn Picard <carolynpicard71@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, September 1, 2024 11:54 AM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@palmbayflorida.org> 
Subject: Re z24-0004 
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 
Robert Campbell (owner,husband)   
And myself both reside at 2390 Madrid Ave SE, Palm Bay, FL 32909. We both do not agree with the higher 
density building at this area.  Once Babcock is widened then revisit this. The rate and concentration of 
building is insane. And this area is not designed to handle that volume of growth.  
 
Thank you 




